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NOTICE OF RENEWAL PERMIT 
 
Permittee: Rineco Chemical Industries, LLC 
 Owner: Rineco Chemical Industries, LLC 
 Operator: Rineco Chemical Industries, LLC 
Facility Location: 1007 Vulcan Rd, Haskell, AR, 72015 
EPA I.D. Number: ARD981057870 
AFIN: 63-00094 
Permit Number: 28H-RN2 
 
The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ) has reviewed the Resource 
Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA) renewal permit application submitted by Rineco 
Chemical Industries, LLC on January 19, 2018, revised May 4, 2018, September 13, 2018, and 
October 8, 2018 to ensure compliance with Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission 
(APC&EC) Regulation No. 23. ADEQ proposes to issue a renewal permit to Rineco for the 
treatment and storage of hazardous waste. If approved, the draft permit will become RCRA 
Permit No. 28H-RN2. 
 
Individuals may review the application and the administrative record in the ADEQ Records 
Management Section, Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality Building, 5301 
Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, Arkansas, or at the Haskell City, Hall, 2520 AR Highway 
229, Benton, AR 72015.  
 
Documents comprising the administrative record include: 
 

1. RCRA permit renewal application, dated January 19, 2018, revised January 19, 2018, 
revised May 4, 2018, September 13, 2018, and October 8, 2018  

2. Fact Sheet 
3. Public Notice 
4. Draft Permit 28H-RN2 

  
ADEQ will make a final permitting decision on the draft permitting decision following the end of 
the public comment period. ADEQ will hold a public hearing at 6:00 PM on February 13, 2019 at 
the Haskell Community Center located at 539 East Elm Street in Haskell, Arkansas. 
 
Any individuals, including the applicant, who wish to comment or add their names to the mailing 
list concerning ADEQ decisions relating to the draft permitting decision or the application, must 
do so by hand delivering or mailing written comments, along with their name and mailing 
address to: 
 

Charles M. Johnson, Senior Manager 
Office of Land Resources 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 

North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 
 
All comments must be received by 4:30 PM Central Standard Time on February 25, 2019.  Only 
comments regarding the draft permitting decision will be considered. 



 2 

 
Submitting written comments to ADEQ or making oral statements on the record at a public 
hearing on the draft permitting decision provides individuals with legal standing to appeal a final 
ADEQ decision. Comments supporting or opposing the tentative decision will provide legal 
standing. Only parties with legal standing may appeal the final decision. 
 
Dated this 11th day of January, 2019. 
 
 
 
Becky W. Keogh 
Director 
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
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